

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Wednesday 2nd October

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

School Closure

Thank you for your understanding over the last two days. I happened to be in school on Sunday and discovered 4 feet of water in the cellar which had covered the boilers and some electrics. The Fire Service attended but the damage resulted in wet electrics and broken boilers (no hot water or heating). After consulting the fire officer and health and safety from the Council and Diocese we had no option but to close.

We immediately sent texts, updated Twitter and the school website – however due to an issue with ParentMail, some parents/carers did not receive texts (new children particularly). This issue has now been resolved, however I must thank everyone for sharing on social media and WhatsApp groups as everyone heard the news.

Closing school is not something we do lightly and we always endeavour to open but only if it is safe for children and staff. So thank you again for your patience and understanding. As a result of the closure Year 6E assembly has been moved to this Friday at 2.30pm.

In addition ParentMail will only send one message per family. This is an issue for families who live separately and one we are trying to resolve.

Bonkers Bingo

Tickets are still available for the Bonkers Bingo and Cabaret this Friday. Doors open at 7pm and admission includes a free drink and all games. I hope to see you there.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





